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   Week 8 Term 4 2022 Newsletter         

     GARDEN SUBURB PUBLIC SCHOOL 
A caring environment providing quality education 
 

Class Placement 2023 
We have had a number of parents and carers contacting the school for 
meetings regarding class placement for 2023. We have asked students to 
complete a form listing three people from the same grade who they learn 
best with and someone from the same grade who they would like to get 
to know better next year. This information will be used together with 
information from the class and stage teachers to form classes.  
We understand that there will be preferences and requests from parents 
and carers, however there are a number of factors that influence the 
class make up and a lot of time and thought goes into the process by the 
teachers. If you have any major concerns regarding your child, please 
speak your child’s current class teacher or the Stage Assistant Principal as 
we will be starting to look at 2023 classes over the coming weeks.  
 
Mrs Louise Dunn has decided, after much consideration, to relinquish her 
position as the Principal of Garden Suburb Public School. The Department 
of Education will now follow their staffing proceses and procedures for 
filling the position. Until the position is filled, Mrs Sturman will continue to 
relieve in the role of Principal.  
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Single Use Plastics Ban 
The NSW Government has created legislation which bans businesses and 
community groups from supplying lightweight plastic bags from 1 June 
2022. The single use plastics ban was extended on 1 November 2022, to 
include: 
• single-use plastic straws 
• stirrers and cutlery 
• bowls and plates 
• expanded polystyrene food service items, like cups and 
hamburger containers 
• single-use plastic cotton buds 
• rinse-off personal care products containing plastic microbeads. 
Any individual or organisation can act on behalf of a person who needs 
a plastic single-use straw. This includes teachers, schools, carers, family 
members, friends, aged-care facilities, Councils, cafés and hospitals. 
However, GSPS has sourced recyclable clear cups to be used by 
students requiring medication at school.  
The single use plastics ban does not apply to: 
• single-use plastic bowls designed or intended to have a spill proof 
lid, whether separate or attached 
• serving utensils or serving ware, like tongs and platters 
• pre-packaged items that are integrated into the packaging of a 
food or beverage product through a machine automated process, like a 
straw attached to a juice box or bowl containing a frozen meal. 

 
 
P&C Bunnings BBQ 
A huge thank you to the parents and carers that gave 
up some of their Sunday to raise money for our beautiful 
school. We would also like to thank those parents that 
dropped in to Bunnings to buy a sausage sandwich. 
They raised over $1700 to help fund sporting equipment, 
fun days and so much more. What an amazing effort! 
 
  
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flegislation.nsw.gov.au%2Fview%2Fhtml%2Finforce%2Fcurrent%2Fact-2021-031&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C8ef8d8418ce14a7e3a5808dad3df1338%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638055252309345192%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FUdSbq8k8S8WG1RXsswuwCoOob%2BMDtBNMnI5YBE3hN8%3D&reserved=0


3 

 

 WHAT’S HAPPENING 
 
2023 School Leader Speeches 
Student Executive Leader speeches 
will be held on Tuesday 6th December 
(Week 9) at 9.30am in the hall. Parents 
and carers are welcome to attend.  
Sport House Leaders will present their 
speech to their house group during 
sport time on Friday of Week 9. 
 
P&C Christmas Carnival 
The P&C will be running a Raffle with 4 
hampers to be won. Use this link to 
enter the raffle via the online portal. 
You can also enter via the QR code 
and the P&C will also be selling tickets 
on the night of the Christmas Carnival.  
The raffle will be drawn 
at the Christmas 
Carnival on the 8th 
December. You can 
check out one of the 
hampers on display in 
the office.  

 
 
 
 
 

Coming Up 
Check the Sentral Parent 

Calendar 

Week 8  

Stage 2 School 
Sleepover 

Fri 2nd – Sat 3rd 
December 

Week 9  

2023 School 
Leader Speeches 
Parents welcome 

Tues 6th Dec 
9:30am Hall 

P&C Christmas 
Carnival 

Thurs 8th 
December  
5 – 8pm 

Week 10  

Party Day at the 
Movies 

Mon 12th 
December 

Presentation Day 
Parents welcome 

Tues 13th Dec 
9:30 – 11:10am 

Yr 6 Farewell 
evening 

Wed 14th 
December  
5:30pm – 8pm 

K-2 Christmas 
Carols at Uniting 
Aged Care 

Thurs 15th 
December 
10am – 11am 

Mugs Cup & Clap 
Out 

Fri 16th 
December 

Students Last day Fri 16th 
December 

  
Students return 
Term 1 2023 

Tues 31st 
January 2023 

 
  

https://www.raffletix.com.au/gardensuburbpublicschool
https://www.raffletix.com.au/gardensuburbpublicschool
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Party day 

This year’s party day will be held offsite, with 
K-6 seeing the advanced screening of Lyle, 
Lyle, Crocodile on Monday 12th December. 
K-2 will go to a 10.30am session and Years 3-6 
will go to an 11am screening. Transport will 
be via buses. Don’t forget, the permission 
note for this excursion is due back on 
Monday 5th December.   

 
 
 
 

 

Year 6 Farewell  

The Year 6 Farewell is on Wednesday 14th December at 6PM. Students will 
have their photo taken on arrival then The Year 6 Presentation will start. 
The students will enjoy a sit-down dinner and disco. Parents and carers 
are welcome to attend. We are looking forward to farewelling our 
graduating 2022 class. 
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PBL Paddlepops 
 

Congratulations to all the winners, who 
were lucky enough to receive a PBL 
Paddlepop with Mrs Sturman this fortnight.  
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Awards 
Congratulations to all students that received awards in the past 
fortnight. The following students received a PBL merit award: 

Novas 
Polina H, Ari B, Leo B, Alexander J, Caleb F, Patrick M, Elise P, 
Sammy K, Isabella D 

Galaxies 
King F, Arthur T, Parker G, Ashton B, Charlie V, Mark K-A 

Rockets 
Aleina K, Olivia W, Alice H, Coco C, Kyah M, Ella B, Jett A, 
Savanna T, Mylee T, Malia T, Sam R 

Satellites 
Xander P, Xander M, Indiyah-Rose B, Yuna K, Henry H, Dominic H, 
Riley K, Ava H, Kevleen K 

Comets 
Elijah S, Zavie A, Darling L, William M, Charley B 

Cosmonauts  
Molly C, Ruby Rose G, Edie H, Keely J-T, Sienna C, Mia F, Jordyn 
N, Payton W, Lachy S, Lucy K, Mia Fielding, Jordyn N, Edie H 

Titans  
Lawrence C, Leo Cividino 

Milky Ways 
Lucas R, Kaleb E 
 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 
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             ENVIRONMENT NEWS 
  

Week 8 Term 4 
While Year 6 visited Cardiff HS, Year 5 planted native tube stock seedlings 
from Landcare along the southern end of the oval. The students were 
enthusiastic, out in the fresh air, digging in the soil, working as a team to 
successfully plant 40 plants. Later they researched native plants by 
botanical names and gave a presentation to their peers. Finally, more 
mulch was shovelled into wheelbarrows and spread across our gardens. A 
very productive day, great teamwork Year 5. 
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      CLASSROOM NEWS 
 

Satellites 
As part of our PBL lessons, Satellites chose to 
make a kindness calendar for the month of 
November. Every day we looked at our 
challenge and tried to complete it. On Thursday 
17th November, we were asked to make an 
acrostic poem. … 
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What’s been happening 
 
Swimming Carnival & PBL Rewards Day 
The most epic GSPS Swimming Carnival yet! The addition of activities in 
between races made the day with fun inclusive games, fitness circuits 
and water park, for our non swimmers and younger students. We were 
especially proud of our super star swimmers taking to the 50 metre pool. 
The inflatables and water activities were a huge hit! An extra special 
thank you to Mrs Couch for your amazing organisation and planning. 
Thank you to the P&C for donating the Sausage sizzle lunch for all to 
enjoy. It was lovely to see the students having so much fun.  

 
 

 
 



11 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lost Property 
There is some lost property left over 
from the swimming carnival on a 
table on the front veranda. Please 
come to collect your items before 
the last day of term. 
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What’s been happening 
 
NRLW Newcastle Knights Visit 
Our K-6 girls were very fortunate to have a surprise visit from NRLW player, 
Kayla Romaniuk. Kayla talked about her journey with the Newcastle 
Knights and inspired us all! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PLP Celebration breakfast 
We celebrated our Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander student’s 
achievements in 2022 with a breakfast on the school’s front veranda last 
week. It was so nice to see our families coming together again. 
 
Year 7 Orientation Day at Cardiff HS 
Year 6 students attended to Orientation day at Cardiff High School on 
Tuesday this week. By all reports they had an enjoyable day filled with 
getting to know the school and a BBQ lunch. 
 
Thank you for your donation 
Lake Mac Libraries Fab Lab made wooden painted letters for the Library 
which reads "NEW BOOKS". https://library.lakemac.com.au/Explore/Fab-Lab 
 
Book Club 
We kindly ask that all orders for Book 
Club be made through LOOP. Book 
Club’s online ordering platform.  
  

https://library.lakemac.com.au/Explore/Fab-Lab
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Nominations are open for the 2023 Lake Mac Awards 
Help us celebrate the incredible people in our community and 
acknowledge the unsung heroes who have made our city a 
better place to live, work and play. 
Visit lakemacawardsplatform.com to nominate, or 
visit lakemac.com.au/Lake-Mac-Awards for more information. 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lakemac.com.au%2FOur-Council%2FAbout-us%2FAwards%2FLake-Mac-Awards&data=05%7C01%7CJennifer.Guest3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C82f4fefa4dd74962f2d908dac1deed80%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638035460467721285%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2nIGvY2EfD9DXa06%2ByIybHnxyKUyu0kfTbz5f7z0G%2B0%3D&reserved=0
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COMMUNICATION 
 

Please use the following forms of communication with the school to stay up to 
date  

Sentral Parent Portal App  
The school uses the Sentral Parent Portal app to 
communicate all school updates, newsletters, permission 
notes and fundraising opportunities with our parent 
community. Parents can also submit absence requests, 
check the school calendar for upcoming events and 
message the class teacher.  
All new parents and carers to the school should have 
received a welcome email with instructions on how to 
register and your access key. If you don’t have an access 
key, please let the office know. Parents can have multiple 
access keys for each parent to stay up to date on what’s 
happening in the school. 

QuickCliq 
Canteen and Uniforms orders can be purchased online 
through the website QuickCliq. Parents are encouraged 
to register an account, add their students details to the 
account and purchase credit through the website. For 
detailed instructions please see 'How to' guide. 

Website 
Information regarding the school’s policies, planning, 
reporting, expectations, P&C and so much more can be found on our 
website. All parent payments and enrolment applications are made 
online using the quick link tabs along the top of the home page. 

Facebook  
The school has a Facebook page where you can find information on 
student successes, good news stories and community information.  
Our school Facebook page can be found by searching ‘Garden Suburb 
Public School’ on Facebook. 

NSW School Updates app 
The NSW School Updates App has the ability for parents and carers with 
children in multiple schools to receive newsletters and updates within the 
same app and receive push notifications on their phones when 
newsletters and events are posted by the school. Information feeds are 
filtered by school year are customised for parents and carers and includes 
direct contact line details to the school.   

https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/g/gardensub-p/download-box/QuickCliq_Registration3.pdf
https://gardensub-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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P&C 
 
Uniform Shop 
Uniforms can be purchased through the QuickCliq system, or by 
returning a form to the school with cash or direct deposit details. 
Uniforms will be sent home with the selected student unless 
otherwise advised in the order.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
Canteen News 
We need more canteen helpers! 

Please contact the office if you have any spare time to help. 
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Community Notices  
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